
  

   

  

     
       

         

Austin I.S.D. School Health Advisory Council Meeting 
MINUTES 

Wednesday, 10/19/22 6:00 p.m-7:30 p.m. 

Meeting Location: 4000 S. IH 35 Frontage Road, Austin, TX 78704 

Time Agenda Item Presenter or Staff Resource 
6:00 
p.m. 

Call to Order Dr. Kimberly Avila Edwards, Co-
Chair 

6:05 Introductions and Recognition of Guests Dr. Kimberly Avila Edwards, Co-
p.m. 

No Trustee Members are in Attendance 
SHAC Members in Attendance: 
Dr. Kimberly Avila-Edwards
Dr. Nick Wagner
Gene McKinley
Cynthia Solis
Addison McKenna 
Dr. Michelle Gallas 

Quorum was not met 

AISD staff in Attendance: 
Alana Bejarano
Jose Serrano 
Donna Piket 
Ginger Voss
Stephanie Hebert
Lauren Woods 
Sgt. Angelica Covington 

Chair 



      

         

6:10 Community Communications Dr. Kimberly Avila Edwards, Co-
p.m. Sgt Angelica Covington – working with Health Services to 

promote Fentanyl awareness. Used the 1st time on a parent 2 
weeks ago; parent was arrested. 2nd case -suspected
student overdose but Narcan was not needed/used. SRO’s 
are prepared to educate students on campuses. Will work
with Health Services as a team, wants to provide clear
communication; has the law enforcement on her side. 

Chair 

Chelsie Eades – Community Member – Member of Travis 
County Overdose Endeavor. She wants to help with Fentanyl 
campaign; has been studying for years. Wants to be a SHAC 
member and wants to see curriculum. Asked about budget
for Narcan. Sober coaches, silver mentorship. Who will be
teaching lessons? Students should hear from someone closer
to their age; students will not listen to teachers. Is Fentanyl
illegal? Are we receiving any $$ from Perdue Pharma? 
Martha Bull – member of Travis County Overdose Endeavor. 
Created a campaign and wants to distribute information to
high school students. Another member of their organization 
was going to attend SHAC meeting, but could not. This 
member lost a nephew at Akins to an overdose. 

6:10 
p.m. 

Reading and approval of minutes 
No quorum to approve minutes; save for vote at November
meeting. 

Dr. Kimberly Avila Edwards, Co-
Chair 



      

  
     

         

        

6:11 Health Service Update Dr. Kimberly Avila Edwards, Co-
p.m. Shout out to Sgt. Covington and SROs for increasing

awareness. Health Services will be going to the Board
meeting tomorrow night for approval on Narcan. We have 
received Narcan doses for free. Ready to start distributing
once approved by Board. Kids are 80% more enlightened, 

Chair 

AISD Health Services Department
Alana Bejarano, Director of Health
Services 

thanks to the AISD police. HS will help and work with PD. 

Dr. Edwards – asked Addison if she’s seen anything on her 
campus. Addison said she’s not seen or heard anything about 
Fentanyl, she attends LASA. 

Question: Is City of Austin PD carrying Narcan?  Sgt
Covington was unsure. Jose confirmed as of 2021, Austin PD 
does carry Narcan. 

Alana – Narcan will start out in the AED’s nearest to the 
nurse’s office. Asking admin on campuses along with Quick 
care staff to take the Narcan trainings. Police will have 
Narcan, High Schools and Middle Schools will have multiple
doses. 

Alana – reports showing a heavy flu season this year. Every 
campus is offering a flu clinic. Central Office will offer Flu and 
Covid. 
Belynda: Community Care has a mobile truck on Akins 
campus to offer testing. 
Jose and Donna participated in a local community coalition
call to discuss Flu data; will meet again next month. 

Nick – do we have availability of flu testing on sites? Alana 
said not in the campus health rooms. Testing will be available 
at community sites, not campuses. Flu clinic information will
be available on Health Services page 

6:18 
p.m. 

Introduce Dr. Twyla Williams 
Will reschedule – unable to attend 

Dr. Kimberly Avila Edwards, Co-
Chair 

6:19 Review the District Wellness Policy Dr. Kimberly Avila Edwards, Co-
p.m. 

Dr. Gallas: Has received info on the Heat Guidelines from 
Denise Vandlandingham, Athletic trainer. She will review and 
report back at next meeting. 

Chair 



  

     

         

        

         
       

         

6:23pm Items from Members 
Dr. Edwards: Asked Board of items to discuss 
Alana Bejarano: reached out to leadership about outdoor
lunches. It is the principal’s purview that they choose for their 
own campus. Could not get a good count of who is currently
eating outside. SHAC can send the benefits of outdoor lunch
and outdoor learning to principals. 
Dr. Gallas: every grade in ES is having PE every day. Seems 
that each school decides their own schedule. 
Gena McKinley: her student is getting less PE than prior. 
More rules, overworked PE teacher. Maybe we can evaluate 
and send our recommendations. Principal calling her for
support knowing that she is on the SHAC. 
Stephanie Hebert: Pat Werner & Kelly Page are visiting 
campuses daily to see PE classes. Each campus is choosing
their own schedule. Staffing and space issues are being
documented as they try to support teachers. They are also 
talking about it with Chief Casas. Ask principals to talk to Pat 
Werner if they have any concerns. 

Dr. Edwards asked Stephanie: What metrics - # in the gym, # 
of staff, how are they allocating staff (inside & out), looking at 
instruction, what tech are they using, safety concerns? Asked 
for those metrics to be shared at the next SHAC meeting. 

Dr. Edwards will send the Outdoor letter sent last year to all 
SHAC members. We can ask the Board to share with the 
principals. 

Stephanie Hebert: update on Sex education Curriculum. 

- 1st year rolling out K-12th grade. Asking a lot of all our 
campuses. 

- They  are  doing  Trainer  of  Trainers  at  each  Elementary
school teachers for 2 campus staff at each campus. 
Several campuses held their trainings on last Friday’s 
Professional Development. Will also happen on 11.8.22. 

- Trainings  being  held  for  Secondary  MS  Science  and
HS Health teachers via Zoom 

- Permissions  will  go  out  3  weeks  before  the  sessions.  
- Principals  will  also  hold  parent  meetings  prior.  
- Met  with  SPED  this  week.  Currently  working  on  a

toolkit with specific visual and auditory accommodations
needed. 

Susanna Kearns (SHAC member question via email – she
was unable to attend SHAC meeting): 
Alana Bejarano: In 2021 – House Bill was passed that TX 
Schools will pass out DNA kits to every enrolled student in the 
event that a student’s body needs to be identified if they are a 
victim of a crime. 
Alana has reached out to TEA for info. Parents can turn in the 
DNA samples either to us or the police dept. or choose not to 
do the samples. Alana will provide update as soon as she 



    7:05 pm Adjourn Dr. Kimberly Avila Edwards, Co-
Chair 


